
 

Fairfield Township Police Department 
Monthly Report:   

May 2022 
 

 May 2022 YTD May 2021 Prior YTD 
Arrests 46 207 58 317 
Charges 59 254 72 375 
Citations 91 308 78 356 
Reports – Incident / Offense 160 726 153 838 
Reports – Crashes 30 157 46 193 
 Fatal 0 0 0 2 
 Injury 8 40 9 57 
 Property Damage Only 22 117 37 134 

Total Reports 190 883 199 1,031 
Police Tows / Impounds 15 76 - - 
Calls for Service (CAD) Pending CAD Pending CAD 1,058 5,225 

 
POLICE DISTRICT FUND: 

Final Appropriation $2,510,000.00 
Current Reserve for Encumbrance $179,361.48 
YTD Expenditures $1,056,322.43 
Unencumbered Balance $1,277,352.89 
 

• May 15th was Peace Officers Memorial Day and Police Week continued through May 21st.  We appreciate all 
of the community support and those who stopped by to recognize and thank our officers for their 
commitment to service.  Thank you! 

• On May 26, 2022, evening shift officers responded to a “shots fired” call inside Walmart.  The suspect 
attempted to steal items when others in the store tried to intervene and stop him.  The suspect pulled out a 
handgun and shot two people: an employee was shot in the chest resulting in serious injuries and a customer 
died as a result of his gunshot wound. 

• Officer Dutra completed the 16-hour Field Training Officer course at Butler Tech and received his certificate 
as a Field Training Officer (FTO). 

• Officer Gilbert completed the Supervisor and Training Education Program (STEP), a multi-week course 
comprised of over 20 modules such as effective listening and speaking, improved written communication, 
performance management, critical incident management, tabletop exercises, and contemporary issues in 
law enforcement. 

• Sworn personnel completed range qualifications and additional training such as building searches, breaching 
techniques, and simunition training in the range house. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Police Week – Target reps stopped by and met with evening shift 

 
 

Officer Gilbert – STEP Graduation 
 



 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Safety is the top priority and our 
range personnel review protocols 

prior to training activities 

 

Training and qualifications occur 
with all firearms and less-lethal 

weapons 

 

Breaching techniques 


	Police District Fund:

